The meeting was called to order by acting Chairman Dom Hanson, at 7:35pm. Following the opening prayer, the roll was called, minutes read and approved.

Chairman Don Hanson made it clear that there were only thirteen resignations and not the large number that were

suppose to have resigned.

SAB: Gary Proud stated the changes in the Budget concerning the College Union. Three organizations were present to answer questions about their budgets, Student Christian Movement, Advocate, and Symposium was not present. Decem Jani handed out a flyer and there was an untruth statement on it concerning the fact that there are no extra funds for a student financed newspaper. Ray Baker wrote a letter on the Advocate and the Student Association Election, Gary Proud brought Resolution #59 out of the Finance Committee. It was moved to table again until next week as to let Don Hanson have speaking privileges

Departmental Reports: Foods-Pam Griffith Starting this summer the Foods Dept. will be sending students to Alaska for work blocks. The Dept. is trying to work out a new program which they wish to have started in 3 years. This program will give only an AA3 degree for day school. Anyone wishing to get their BS degree would get it at night school. Mechanical-Gary Manuse

Have added two faculty members to our staff in the Mechanical Department. They are Dr. Snyder and Dr. Schremmer. Two of the faculty members: Dr. Snyder and Mr. Baggs are actively interested in the NTID. Our Dept. secretary is leaving for California permanently. Has started posting newsletters on the bulletin board and have been well received.

Printing-Doug Laughton \$40.000 Fairchild electronic Scan-A-Calor machine has been donated to the School of Printing. Public Thesis presentation to be held May 2, 1:00, May 5, 2:00, and May 19, 2:00 in E-120. Gamma Epsilon Tau's "coloring book" idea was rejected by the Spring Weekend Committee. They also held a car wash on April 15.

EBC: Art Boscarino declined the Vice President and Doug Laughton declined the President nominations. Machines in two locations for the elections, 4th floor Main Street and E-125. Results in the Pioneer Room 8-10 at NRH. Need voluteers to help tabulate the vote. Smith-Staab debate didn't work out.

IFC voting conducted by the Fraternities.

Secretariat: Dept. Reports- Chemistry, Photo, Retailing. Orientation: Senator orientation next Monday at 9:00 after the meeting. It was moved to start the meeting at 7:00 next week only and it was passed.

Advisor's Report: 50% of the dorms will be completed by May 12. All should be done by August 1. Convocation dinner

for the parents is recommended.
Old Business: Presidents Cabinst Constitution was approved by SAB last week and a motion was on the floor to passit. It was passed with no discussion.

New Business: Resolution #62 was presented by Denny Ortman. There was an objection to consideration and it was passed. The resolution was not discussed. Resolution #62 was presented

again and there was an objection to consideration and it was passed. Resolution #64 was presented by Doug Laughton and Resolution #65, both were referred to the there is a consideration.

A&C: Don Hanson stated that Objection to Consideration should not be used as a toy. Tim Mikula made a statement on what a Senator should look at. That work and responsibility go hand in hand. Senate is an honor and it must have high standards. This is up to the new Senators. John Kosta stated he could not see why Senate could not stand on its feet and talk about issues. Ray Baker made a statement about the objection to Consideration and wanted to see the people who voted for it after the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:33 following the closing

prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne Skiff